Greetings,
On behalf of the Pennsylvania Department of Health (DOH), we want to thank you for your continued efforts to provide vaccinations to protect your residents and staff. Over 90% of Pennsylvania SNF residents have been fully vaccinated, which is a testament to your hard work and commitment to your residents’ well-being.

As we enter the summer, COVID-19 infections among long-term care residents are the highest they have been since the Omicron wave in December 2021. Given this, DOH wanted to highlight that on May 19th, CDC strengthened its guidance that all those ages 50 and older should receive a 2nd additional booster at least 4 months after the completion of their 1st booster dose (link to press release here). 
Boosters are effective. According to recent CDC data, unvaccinated individuals ages 65 years and older, when compared to those fully vaccinated and boosted, have:
· ~3x higher risk of testing positive for COVID-19, and 
· ~20x higher risk of dying from COVID-19 
DOH’s expectation is that most SNF residents are already eligible for their 2nd additional booster and will need support to receive their 2nd additional booster.
DOH stands ready to support your facility to provide your residents with this 2nd additional booster dose: 

· If you need help identifying a pharmacy provider to host an on-site booster dose clinic please fill out this survey
· In addition, DOH has a variety of resources available here (e.g., links to request additional support, LTC Rise information, test kit ordering, infection control resources)
· If you have other questions, please feel free to reply to this email and we will get the answers you need

Thank you again for your partnership in protecting residents from COVID-19.

Sincerely,

PA Department of Health

